
Town of Fairfax 

 

Minutes of  

Fairfax Parks and Recreation Commission  

Monday, February 13, 2023 

7:00 p.m.  

Via Zoom 

 

PARC Commissioners in attendance:   Sisi Parry-Hansen, Jacqueline Engstrom, Lisa 

Hillstrom. Chris Borjian.  Staff in attendance: Maria Baird, Recreation & Community 

Services Manager, Loren Umbertis, Public Works Director.  Ohers in attendance: David 

Smadbeck   

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  

 

The minutes of the January 9th meeting were approved.  

 

Announcements- Maria announced that future meetings will be conducted in person, at 

the Women’s Club, beginning in March. 

 

Age Friendly Task Force Update-Jacqueline stated there is a group meeting at the Fairfax 

Library on Tuesday mornings from 10-11 am.  

 

New Business  

 

1.Brewfest- Pavilion May 15th- David Smadbeck attended the meeting to request 

sponsorship of the Fairfax Brewfest, which will be held on Saturday, May 15th after a 

three year hiatus due to COVID.  ACTION ITEM:  Sisi made a motion to approve the 

event, Lisa seconded, all members voted in favor. 

 

2.Fairfax Theater Company events- Alice in Wonderland Tea- March 19th from 2-4 

pm Women’s Club; Spring Play, weekends of April 8 & 9, 15 & 16, 22nd & 23rd- 

Pavilion-Sisi announced that dates were scheduled for the Alice in Wonderland Tea, for 

which an Event Brite site will be set up for ticket sales.  Additionally, she announced the 

dates for the Spring play by the Fairfax Theater Company. 

 

3.Pickeball at the tennis courts – Loren Umbertis, Public Works Director, attended the 

meeting regarding the tennis courts.  He received clarification from the Ross Valley 

School District that back in the 1960’s-70’s, a written agreement was entered into 

between the Town of Fairfax and the Ross Valley School District, authorizing the Town 

to maintain the tennis courts.  The only stipulation is that the Ross Valley School District 

gets first priority for playing on the courts.  Loren has received an estimate from First 

Serve Productions to have the tennis courts resurfaced for $28,800.  That would allow for 

pickleball to be played on two courts and tennis on the other court.  Currently pickleball 

can be played on one court and tennis on the other court.   

 

4. Goals & Objectives for 2023- Each member of PARC will bring one goal they would 

like to see accomplished throughout the year to the next meeting in March. 



 

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm. 

 

 


